
Advertising Budgets to End Hunger 

Global advertising expenditures now exceed 100 billion dollars per year, dwarfing the 10 billion the 
United Nations Food and Agriculture Organization estimates would be needed annually to eradicate world 
hunger. By redirecting even a fraction of these advertising budgets, we could fund the production and 
distribution of food at a scale large enough to address chronic hunger in the United States and beyond. 
Instead of pouring billions into ads—many of which consumers find intrusive or irrelevant—corporations 
could transform these dollars into life-saving investments, dramatically reducing food insecurity and 
demonstrating genuine social responsibility. 

Pathways for Implementation​
 Despite constitutional and legislative constraints, several strategies can still encourage or compel 
corporations—particularly in big tech and pharma—to redirect a share of their ad budgets toward hunger 
relief. 

Legislative Solutions​
 One avenue is for Congress to pass a “World Hunger Relief Act,” requiring companies above a specified 
revenue threshold to allocate a fixed percentage of their advertising budgets to a federally managed 
hunger fund. Although politically challenging, this approach would stand on solid legal footing under 
Congress’s taxing and spending powers, providing predictable funding streams. 

Executive Incentives​
 Alternatively, the President could issue an executive order leveraging the federal procurement process. 
Companies that voluntarily pledge a portion of their ad spending to hunger relief would receive 
preferential treatment for government contracts. This method avoids forcibly seizing private funds while 
still incentivizing corporate participation. Combined with public pressure, it can be a powerful driver of 
change. 

Global Collaboration​
 On a larger scale, the administration might collaborate with organizations such as the OECD to establish 
a universal ad tax or pledge system. Under this arrangement, member nations would contribute a small 
percentage of their corporate advertising revenues to a shared hunger relief fund, distributing the burden 
among multiple economies and magnifying the overall impact. 

​
 Although the President cannot unilaterally redirect corporate advertising budgets, a blend of legislative 
action, executive incentives, and global partnerships can still channel significant resources toward ending 
hunger. By reframing ad spending—often regarded as a necessary business expense—into a force for 
humanitarian progress, this proposal reduces unnecessary advertising, boosts corporate reputations, and, 
most critically, addresses one of the world’s most urgent humanitarian needs. 


